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Midtown Residents Association Neighborhood Newsletter
WINTER 2006__________________________________________________________________________

Visit our web site at http://www.midtownresidents.org/

FROM THE CHAIR: Annette Ashton 
What did MRA, your neighborhood association, do for residents in 2005?

This is our report to our community about our activities and accomplishments. Thanks to everyone who participated and gave us feedback to make this a very successful year for MRA.

Accomplishments:  Midtown’s third mural – a Greg Brown original – was installed in Midtown Center.  We hosted social events, held several meetings and co-sponsored three events.  We met with the developers planning projects in Midtown.
We attended and spoke at City Council, Planning and Transportation Commission and Architecture Review Board meetings on Alma Plaza, the Classic Communities development, the AD (Auto Dealership) Overlay, the Park Blvd development, and the Pedestrian Transit Overlay District.  We also participated in the East Meadow Charrette sponsored by the City of Palo Alto Planning Department.

Finally, we also initiated the effort to complete Greer Park at the Parks and Recreation Commission.
MEETINGS
	February 3
	MRA General meeting on Storm Drains

	February 23
	Meeting on Matadero Creek by the Santa Clara Valley Water District regarding recent construction work along the Creek

	March 9
	Zoning Ordinance Update Meeting on Village Residential, Mixed Use & briefly multifamily districts (R15, 30, 40)

	April 13
	Midtown General Meeting on Emergency Preparation with the opportunity to buy Supplies

	April 21
	Special MRA meeting concerning development of a 6.5 acre property at corner of Loma Verde and Bayshore with review of the preliminary plans

	July 13
	MRA General Meeting "An Introduction to Self-Defense" - Lecture & Demonstration

	August 11
	MRA General Meeting on Developments in Midtown

	September 15
	MRA General Meeting on “Everything you always wanted to know about Palo Alto Zoning”


TOURS

	March 17
	Tour of the City of Palo Alto 911 Call Center

	April 30
	MRA sponsored the Santa Clara Water District "a show and tell" and a walk of the improvements at the Matadero Creek bypass

	May 21
	Midtown residents Nature Walk & Talk in the Baylands with Deborah Bartens, naturalist/ranger


EVENTS & CLASSES
	February 27
	Hoover Park Opening Celebration of new facilities

	June 4
	CPR class with Red Cross Certification

	September 29
	Co-sponsor of the Palo Alto Neighborhoods (PAN) forum on “How Do We Balance Growth and the Quality of Life in Palo Alto?"

	October 20
	Co-sponsor of the South Palo Alto City Council Candidate Forum

	October 23
	Seventh Annual “MRA Sunday Social in the Park“

	November 17
	Celebration of the Greg Brown Mural in Midtown


	TAKE THE 2006 MRA Survey at 
http://perennialsurvey.com/s.cgi?12354
If you don’t have email, and want to take the survey, 
call us at 856-0869 and we will mail you a copy.


GREER PARK UPDATE: At the December meeting of the Parks and Recreation Commission, a motion passed (to recommend to council for next year's budget) to complete the last 1 & 1/2 acres of Greer Park. The two options the council will consider are a passive park (much like Heritage Park) or tennis courts (master plan for this site). This was the result of the 2005 ad hoc committee formed to look at options to complete the park. Commissioner Keating made the motion that completing Greer Park was to be top priority for the Commission. The final recommendations will be discussed at the February Midtown general meeting with opportunity for your input.  Please join the conversation at this meeting at via our listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/PaloAltoMidtown/.

EDITORIAL by Peter Drekmeier, City of Palo Alto Council Member
The Toads of Matadero Creek:  As a child growing up in Midtown, this was always an exciting time of year.  Driven by some unseen force, all the mature toads living in our bushes and ivy would make a mass migration to Matadero Creek.  There they would croak away in search of mates, eventually leaving behind long strings of gelatinous eggs.  Soon tadpoles, or pollywogs as we called them, would fill the creek, providing a wonderful opportunity for kids to explore nature. 
Then, in the early spring, all at once, thousands upon thousands of baby toads would emerge from the creek in search of new homes on higher ground.  Walking to school, it was a challenge to avoid stepping on the little critters, there were so many.  We would often carry them across streets to help them avoid the fate of their siblings that had been squished by passing cars. 
Unfortunately, children growing up in Midtown today can no longer share in this wonderful experience.  The toads have all disappeared.  My guess is that this happened as a result of the vertical walls that were added to the top of the creek bank in the late 1980s, making it impossible for the toads to access the creek and breed. 
But amphibians are in decline globally, most likely due to pesticides and other toxic chemicals, ozone depletion and global warming.  They are the modern day canaries in the coalmine, warning us that our environment is not healthy.  Eventually this could seriously affect our species as well. 
Global warming will have the greatest impact on biodiversity.  As average temperatures rise, species will be forced to migrate toward the poles or to higher ground to maintain their desired climate.  Some will be successful, while many will perish.  The golden toad of Central America has already gone extinct as a direct result of climate change. 
Here in Palo Alto we can do something about this negative trend.  Through energy efficiency and renewable energy, we can reduce our emissions of carbon dioxide, the main greenhouse gas responsible for global warming.  In doing so, we will save money and serve as a role model for other communities. 
It is said that if you put a frog in hot water, it will jump out.  But if you put it in warm water and slowly bring it to a boil, the change will go unnoticed, and the frog will perish.  We must take note of this phenomenon and turn down the global heat before it’s too late.
MIDTOWN - People define our history…a continuing story…
Ani and Paul Safavi, owners of Como Esta Taqueria and Pommards Deli
Interviewed by Annette Ashton
	Ani Safavi always had a passion for food and how foods go together. In high school, she was always looking at cookbooks and recipes in magazines, not fashion magazines, like many friends.  Ani fondly remembers her working mothers warm Persian dishes of Polo and Khoresh (rice and sauces) hot from the stove. Her mother always had time for the family, filling their life with fun, car trips, and warm parties.  Ani, like her mother, enjoys cooking.  She always felt that she would do well if she opened a restaurant.  Now, together with her husband Paul, she has two -- Pommards Deli and the newest one, Como Esta Taqueria.

Ani was born in a small town, Ahvaz, in Iran and raised in Tehran.  She is the middle child in her family and has a brother and sister.  Her family came to the US in 1970 from Tehran, where her father was an architect.  He came first, leaving her mother to sell their home and to prepare to leave.
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	In the US, her father became a real estate agent.  Eventually all family members would turn to real estate.  Even her sister who lives in Italy!  In 1989 Ani not only got her own real estate license, but she also graduated from San Francisco State and married Paul.

Paul was also born in Iran to a traditional Persian family who barely got out of the country during the height of the revolution in 1978.  But Paul came before 1978.  It was a popular tradition for children to go abroad for their education, staying with relatives.  Paul started at a private high school in Potomac, Maryland.  In the early 1970s, during the time he attended high school in Sunnyvale, his parents purchased a house in Los Altos Hills.

Paul and Ani met at a party in SF in 1982.  Paul was Ani’s first Persian friend in the US and Paul re-introduced Ani to Persian culture and people.  Today they speak Farsi at home and to their son, Cyrus.  Ani and Paul are both multi-lingual, easily slipping from one language to another.  Ani can speak Farsi, Spanish, Italian, and English, of course.  Ani and Paul’s pride and joy is their son 6 year old son Cyrus; they enjoy spending time together with him!

Ani’s other interests include photography, travel and animals.  Several of her favorite travel photos decorate the walls of Pommard’s restaurant.  Ani has always lived with animals.  Her extended family includes one dog, two cats and a parrot.  Ani also volunteers for CASA, an organization that supports abused and neglected children.

Paul’s passion is exotic cars.  He proudly owns a 514 TR – of course – Ferrari.

After 25 years of marriage, Ani is a testimony to how well husbands and wives can work together and laugh about the challenges.


BOB LARSON of Round Table Pizza interviewed by Stepheny McGraw
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	Bob Larson remembers Midtown back in the ‘70s, when he liked to hang out at the Winter Lodge after classes at Walter Hays and Jordan. There was a toy store on California Avenue and Bergmanns was a great all purpose store where TravelSmith and the Territory Ahead are now.  His father, Bill, founded the Round Table Pizza Chain with 25 restaurants in 1959 and sold the chain in 1978.  The Colorado store is the second longest running operation in Midtown, after Peninsula Hardware.  Like his dad, Bob grew up in Palo Alto (Bill went to Mayfield High) and early on Bob began work at the family’s Round Table Pizzas.
Before he was a teenager, Bob helped out at the family’s Round Table Pizza restaurants at Colorado Avenue, Alma Plaza, and University Avenue.

	During the summers, he worked from 9 AM till 5 PM, 5 days a week – the only kid on the block bringing home a paycheck! He also was a paperboy for the Palo Alto Times.  His sister Linda Overton was his partner until 1997 when he bought her out.  Now his own kids have been coming to the restaurant since before they could walk and, with their father owning Round Tables on El Camino in Menlo Park since 1987) and California Avenue (since 1999), as well as the restaurant on Colorado Avenue in Palo Alto (purchased from father Bill in 1987), it is likely that they, too, will enter the family business.

Over the years, Bob has seen changes and new trends in the business.  New pizza combinations are introduced with starred plaques on the wall and the year of their debut.  There has been the rise since the early 1990s of the HMR (home meal replacement) and home delivery.  Pizza has long been the food of choice for corporations and start ups alike, Bob notes and companies are a major market segment.  Still, the restaurant itself is important and 
in 2003, BLO Pizza Enterprises spent $100,000 on a facelift at the Colorado Avenue restaurant with paint and new carpeting.  The bathrooms were spruced up – brought inside and made ADA compatible. 

Today computers may keep track of an individual’s preferences in pizza, but your place itself has to have a personality.  For that, Bob looks for a certain people personality in the Round Table employees he hires.  You have to be a mainstay in the community and have a responsibility to that community.  Through his three restaurants, Bob supports Habitat for Humanity, Ecumenical Hunger Project, the Jaycees and neighborhood events such as the annual Midtown Ice Cream Social.  He coaches his kid’s teams in AYSO (American Youth Soccer Organization), pony baseball, y-ball (through YMCA) and CYSA (California Youth Soccer Association).

“What you contribute to the community, the community gives back to you,” notes Bob.


Disaster Preparedness from the City of Sunnyvale Quarterly Report

Following the recent Gulf Coast hurricanes, people throughout the country were left feeling vulnerable and powerless. Many people were left questioning whether they are prepared to deal with the next natural or man-made disaster. In California, it’s not a matter of if a disaster will strike, but when. You can empower yourself now by learning what risks are present in our area, and what to do when a disaster strikes. 

What Should I Do At Home?

Create a disaster family plan: Your family plan should involve every member of your household. Talk to your children about the risks they may face in our community and how your family will respond to those risks. Identify hazards in your home and fix them. Walk through your home together with your family and search for any hazards. Discuss where and how family members can protect themselves in each room. You can eliminate some of the hazards by strapping your water heater and bolting freestanding furniture to wall studs and installing strong latches on cabinet doors.
Create a Family Reunion Plan. If a disaster occurred right now, where would you go to be safe? If your spouse is at work and your children are at school when the disaster occurs, what plans have you made to prepare for these separations? How will you reconnect with your family?

Develop a Family Contact Plan. To prepare for possible separations from your family, choose a friend or relative who lives at least 100 miles away who can be contacted via phone by all family members. If it becomes impossible to reach your family by phone or at the designated reunion location, each member of your family can call and report their well-being and their location to that relative or friend.

Store Emergency Supplies. With emergency personnel responding to many different situations at once, you may be on your own for an extended period when a disaster strikes. Until help arrives, you must be prepared to be self-sufficient for a minimum of 72 hours. You should store at least the following items:

· One gallon of water per person per day, for drinking and sanitation in clean sturdy plastic container. You may need to store more than a gallon of water per day for children, nursing mothers and sick people.

· Foods your family will eat that require no refrigeration, preparation or cooking with little or no water.

· A first aid kit, including prescription medications and prescribed medical supplies, such as glucose and blood pressure monitoring equipment.

· Battery-powered radio and flashlight, and extra batteries for both.

· Wrench or pliers to turn off utilities, when necessary.

· Items to protect yourself from the elements: warm clothing, sturdy shoes, extra socks and blankets.

· Heavy-duty plastic bags for waste and to serve other uses, such as tarps and rain ponchos.

· Unique family needs, such as infant formula or diapers, and important family documents.

· Pet food and pet restraints.

· Learn how a disaster may affect you financially and plan accordingly. The financial impact of a disaster can be devastating. You are still responsible for debts such as mortgage, car and credit card payments. Work with your insurance company to make certain you have sufficient coverage.

What Should I Do At Work?

Assess your work place as you would your home.

· Look for any hazards that may cause you injury or prevent you from exiting the building.

· Stock a minimum supply of the goods, materials and equipment you would need for business continuity.

· Back up computer data regularly.

· Store emergency supplies, similar to what you would use at home for an extended stay.

· Join your company’s emergency response team and/or safety committee.

What Should I Do For My Neighborhood?

Consider joining the City’s well established, hands-on emergency preparedness program, Palo Alto Neighborhood Disaster Assistance (PANDA) - training includes disaster preparedness, fire safety and suppression, light search and rescue, disaster medical operations and much more.  For information regarding the training, emergency preparedness presentations and volunteer opportunities, please call or e-mail the Office of Emergency Services at 617-3197 or email oes@city.palo-alto.ca.us
Update on Development Projects in Midtown by Sheri Furman, Vice Chair
Many new developments are in the works and around Midtown including:

	Park Boulevard at Page Mill Road
	The Planning and Transportation Commission is reviewing these sites for rezoning to Pedestrian Transit Oriented Development, which will allow residential use (40-50 feet high) on the sites.  Such developments will be quite visible to those living on Emerson and Alma Streets. We continue to meet with the developer and speak before the Planning Commission regarding the zoning and project.

	3270 West Bayshore at Loma Verde
	Classic Communities is developing a 96-unit condominium project.  We continue to meet with the developer and speak before the ARB regarding the design of this project.  MRA also performed a traffic count at the site.

	Alma Plaza
	We continue to meet with the developer and city officials regarding the retention of this site as a neighborhood shopping center as defined in the Comprehensive Plan.

	Edgewood Plaza
	A portion of the Edgewood Plaza is being planned as residential development.  Like Alma Plaza, Edgewood is defined as a neighborhood shopping center.

	East Meadow Circle
	Trumark continues to build high-density housing on this currently industrial site.  MRA members participated in a “what-if” design meeting for this area.

	901 San Antonio & Fabian
	The BUILD and Campus for Jewish Life Planned Community project includes 56 senior and 98 market-rate condominiums, 176 senior residential units and 130,000 sq.ft. of commercial, educational, and private meeting space.  MRA is concerned about the traffic impact along Fabian and West Bayshore.

	San Antonio at Alma
	The Toll Brothers’ residential project includes 48 residential units on Palo Alto’s portion of the site.  We will follow the traffic impact along Alma and San Antonio to Charleston.


We have spoken to or before developers, city officials, concerned neighbors and various city commissions regarding these projects and their potential impact on our neighborhood and will continue to do so in 2006.  For more information, contact Sheri Furman at sheri11@earthlink.net.

WE WELCOME THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS OF THE
MIDTOWN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION!

	Laura Agigian
	The Midtown UPS Store
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	Allison & Bill Colgin
	Eric Minami
	

	George and Eileen Falkenthal
	Bradford Rabin, M.D.
	

	Dick Fullerton
	Terry & Nancy Tadlock   
	

	Sherry and Mark Heller
	Louise Thursby
	

	Melinda & Roland Lee
	
	


Support MRA

Midtown Residents Association is staffed by volunteers, and we do a lot with a little.  But we need a little money from time to time to put out mailings, fliers, support our web site etc.  Our regular dues are only $10/year.  If you're not a current supporting member, please become one.  If you already have your annual support in, we thank you; if you want to donate a little extra, that would be very much appreciated.
Every adult living in Midtown is a member of the Midtown Residents Association (MRA). You benefit from the activities and information that MRA provides.  There’s enews, the newsletter, the Ice Cream Social (this year will be our seventh year), the general meetings (remember the one on” Identity Theft” by our Palo Alto Police Chief), and co-sponsored meetings (e.g. the emergency preparedness, council candidates).  We encourage you to let us know of any developments or issues in Midtown where MRA can play an advocacy role.  Please let us know if there are events, awards, recognition or “bit of news” that you would like to publicize If you want to be more involved and have questions, call Annette Ashton 321-1280.
How to Renew Yearly Membership
Please note the date on your label on this newsletter is the date you last paid or sent a check.  To join or renew online: go to our web site www.MidtownResidents.org and click the left icon “Become a Member”. If by check: make your check out to MRA, and send to our treasurer, Sylvia Gartner, at 824 Moreno, Palo Alto, 94303.

UPCOMING EVENTS & MEETINGS
	What’s Happening in Midtown?  

· February 21 - MRA General Meeting at Friends Meeting Hall

· April 18 – MRA General Meeting at Friends Meeting Hall


	Remember When?

Palo Alto Drive-in, DeAnza School, Piers Dairy…

Help us add to our history of Midtown.

We are looking for photos and stories of Midtown’s past.  
Do you have memories or photos to share?
Bring them to one of the MRA meetings or 
contact us to share your mementos. 
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Midtown Residents Association

824 Moreno

Palo Alto, CA  94303

Share This Newsletter





With A Friend














Take the 2006 MRA SURVEY


� HYPERLINK "http://perennialsurvey.com/s.cgi?12354" ��http://perennialsurvey.com/s.cgi?12354�





If you don’t have  access to the Internet  �call us at 856-0869�and we we will mail you a copy of the survey











